
 

 

SAVE THE DATE: Milky Way Farm Fun Run on Sunday, April 24, 2016 

Stay tuned to your e-mail for registration details.  On 
Sunday, April 24, we will be departing Athens in the late 
morning for a quick run up the back roads to Milky Way 
Farm near Pulaski, Tennessee.  Milky Way Farm is the 
1930s home of Frank C. Mars—founder of the Mar-O-Bar 

Company.   
 
We will start out with a 3-course lunch in the grand hall 
at the 28’ long table that seats 40 people.  Afterwards, we 
will enjoy a scenic tour of the current 1500 acres of the 
original 2805 acre horse and sheep farm via hay ride—
including a ride through the remains of Ripley’s Believe-It-
or-Not famous world’s most crooked sheep barn.  Our 
tour will conclude with a return back to the manor house 
with visitation and guided tour of the fully furnished Tu-

dor Mansion. 
 
This is a rare, so do not miss opportunity for a private 
group tour of this tremendous facility.  The last time our 

club visited was in September 2004. 
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2016 Kick2016 Kick--Off Party and AutocrossOff Party and Autocross 

Mike Renner providing  
laps in his BMW i8 
Photo Courtesy  
of Troy Wesson 

BMW Z8 at the starting line 
Photo Courtesy  
of Troy Wesson 

Dylan Holly assisting with running  the course safely 
Photo Courtesy of Lisa Drenning 

See pages 4-5, 7-8 for more pictures 



 

 

Greetings! I hope this spring finds you in good 

spirits and ready to enjoy everything BMW. 
 
We have had a great start to 2016. The Kick 
Off party was a blast with everyone showing off 
their autocross skills. Mike Renner brought 
the new i8 and showed us the power of instant 
torque. Those electric motors combined with a 
3-cylinder petro burning engine sure turned 
out to be one impressive ride. Thanks Mike for 

showing us the future of BMW propulsion. 
 
The autocross was not fast enough for some 
members so we met on Saturday March 5th at 
Autobahn Indoor Karting and ripped it up on 
their indoor karts. Electric motors can really 

be fun when placed on the back of a kart sitting 
3 inches off of the ground. Thanks to everyone 

who came out for this fun afternoon. 
 
Our calendar is full for the upcoming months 
and I encourage all of you to check out the web 
site and plan to attend all or as many events as 

you can. 
 
We have a great variety of events from Street 
Survival for teen drivers to the Barber Historic 
Races to the Milky Way Farms Fun Run to the 
annual High Performance Driving School at Bar-

ber Motorsports. 
 
We have plenty of slots available for the driving 
school May 7 & 8th, so sign up and encourage a 
friend to join us. This is Mom’s Day weekend so 
bring your Mom out and get her a ride with one 
of our instructors. I guarantee she will never 

forget that Mother’s Day experience. 
 
So till we meet again, keep the fluids warm and 

the shiny side up and life will be as it should. 
 
Steve Lowery 
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Sun, Jan 24 -  BMW Kick-off Party and Autocross at Hoover Met 

Sat, Mar 5 -  Go Karts and Social at Autobahn Karting in Birmingham  
Sat, Mar 12 -  Teen Street Survival School at Hoover Met  

Sun, Apr 24 -  Frank Mars’ Milky Way Farm Fun Run in Pulaski, TN 

May 7-8 -  Drivers Education at Barber Motorsports Park 

May 21-22 -  Barber Historics Event and BMW Car Corral at Barber Motorsports 

Sat, Jun 4 -  Teen Street Survival School at Hoover Met 

Sat, Jun 18 -  Tigers for Tomorrow Fun Run in Attalla 

Sat, Aug 6 -   Trissl Sports Cars and Wright-Rosenbaum House Fun Run in Florence 

                       with overnight option at the Shoals Marriott 
Sun, Oct 16 -  Teen Street Survival School at Hoover Met 

Sat, Oct 29 -  Blount County Covered Bridges and  

                        Shrine of the Most Blessed Sacrament Fun Run 
Stay tuned to e-mail from albmwcca.org, our Facebook page  

and the Heart of Dixie Quarterly Newsletter for more details. 

2016 Heart of Dixie Calendar of Events 

Past President, Jonathan Holly, officially hands 
the “keys” off to Steve Lowery, incoming club 

President at the 2016 Kick-Off Party 

See Page 3 for more on our Karting Event 



 

 

 

The Heart of Dixie BMW 
CCA chapter gathered at 
Autobahn Indoor 
Speedway in Bessemer, 
Alabama on Saturday, 
March 5th for an after-
noon of karting fun.  We 
had twenty members par-
ticipate along with a few 
spectators. 
  
The day began with a 
short safety and rules 
briefing for all of our 
drivers.  Autobahn set up 
a three race format in 
which the drivers with 
the highest average lap 
time during each of the 
fourteen lap races would 
score the most 

points.  At the end of the 
three races, the driver 
with the best average 
time would be our win-
ner.  After our briefing, 

Go Kart Event 
By Chris Jones 
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we divided into two 
groups and waited our 
turn to start racing. 
The on track racing was 
fun, exciting and even a 
little competitive.  At 
times, some engaged in a 
little friendly trash 
talk.  The competition 
was close but in the end 
it was Ethan Billions 
would stand atop the po-
dium! 
 

Thank you to all who 

came out and partici-

pated. It was great to see 

the familiar faces as well 

as some new faces.  Also, 

HOD CCA would like to 

thank the staff at Auto-

bahn for doing such a 

great job of organizing 

our event.   

Photos Courtesy of Chris Jones 
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Thank you all for the great turnout to our 2016 

Kick-off Party and Autocross at the Hoover Met 

on Sunday, January 24.  The days events started 

off with  a catered lunch and the introduction of 

our new president, Steve Lowery (page 2).   

 

Followed up with a presentation from Tom Wil-

liams BMW.  Parker Rosenberger (right) extolled 

the virtues of the new 7-series and the technol-

ogy that is making its way to other models.  Ja-

son O’Quinn (left) discussed the latest technol-

ogy with the 328i.  (Afterwards, they had exam-

ples of each for full inspection—bottom right).   

 

Next up, was Mike Renner who brought out the 

latest BMW i8 from the Performance Center in 

South Carolina.  Mike discussed the technology 

of the i8, showed a few videos of the i8 and the 

new west coast Performance Center.   

 

We wrapped up the presentation with a raffle 

galore with prized from both Tom Williams 

(Birmingham) and Century (Huntsville) BMW 

dealerships.  Many thanks for their support of 

our club.                          (continued on page 5) 

2016 Kick-Off Party and Autocross 
at the Hoover Met  

on Sunday, January 24, 2016 
 

Jonathan Holly takes his 1987 Alfa Romeo for a 
“Sunday drive” through the course 

All photos courtesy of Troy Wesson, unless otherwise noted 

See more pictures at: 
http://albmwcca.org/gallery/2016-kickoff-party/  
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(continued from page 4) 

 

Afterwards, we all headed out to the parking lot for a few hours of fun 

autocrossing.  Unlike timed events, this activity was low key to allow our 

members to experience their vehicles in the safety of a parking lot.  The 

worst one could do was hit a few cones as they tested out the various sla-

loms, gates and turns.  Everyone had fun and members were grinning from 

ear to ear.  Those that were hesitant at first, could not wait to jump in line 

to give it a go.  Mike Renner (right) even gave rides in his i8 through the 

course. 

 

At the conclusion of the days events, we picked up the cones and raffled 

off the last of the prizes including a slot in the May Driver’s Education 

school at Barber Motorsports Park. 

Photo Courtesy of Lisa Drenning 

Sara Hix gets a ride in the i8 
Photo Courtesy of Liz Thomas 

 
Photo Courtesy of Sam Fara 
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Barber Tag Days 

Barber Museum Tag Days have been an-
nounced for 2016. If you have a Bar-
ber Tag on your BMW car, you are enti-
tled to free parade laps and museum 
admission on June 18 and September 17. 
Save the dates! You must be checked in 
before 11AM and one of the first 50 ve-
hicles signed up to participate in the 
lunch-time parade laps. Call the museum 

at 205-699-7275 for details.  

Photos courtesy  

of Sam Fara 

Sara Hix enjoying her first time on an autocross in her 328i 

Matt Thomas killing a few cones on the course 

M3 and a GoPro in action! 
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• Vehicle Rebate: BMW CCA members in good standing (membership for 12 months 
prior to the purchase) may be eligible for substantial rebates up to $1,500 on the 
purchase or lease of a new or Certified Pre-Owned BMW from any authorized U.S. 

BMW Center. See bmwcca.org for details. 

• Outstanding national events including BMW CCA’s premier annual gathering, Okto-

berfest. 

• 12-month subscription to the Club magazine, Roundel. 

• Driving schools, autocrosses, safety schools, fun runs and Club Racing. 

• Regional club-sponsored car corrals at major road races, like the Indy and Grand 

Am Series at Barber Motorsports Park. 

• Free classified ads on the website and in Roundel magazine. 

• Access to our Technical Service Advisors for personalized advice. 

• Ombudsmen to help with dealer issues. 

• Friends of BMW: A roster of fellow BMW CCA members who can offer coffee and 
conversation, repair tools, workspace, sometimes even help when you’re out on the 

road. 

• Club library and video services. Borrow BMW-related books and videos. 

• Availability of a BMW CCA affinity credit card. 

• Free BMW CCA decals available from the club office. 

• Access to all areas of the growing online community at www.bmwcca.org. 

The Benefits of a BMW Club Membership 
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www.albmwcca.org 

          You can also find 
          your local chapter 

on Facebook at: 
www.facebook.com/

HeartOfDixieBmwCca 

Got an idea for a story?  
Interested in providing 
pictures or a story from 
our next club event?  If 
so, contact Troy Wesson, 
Newsletter Editor, at 

troy.wesson@gmail.com 

Tail of an i8—courtesy of Lisa Drenning 


